
 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 
 

 

 

Senior Deputy President Hamberger Level 2, 14-16 Brisbane Ave. 

Fair Work Commission       Barton ACT 2600 

80 William Street       P: 02 9932 7106 

East Sydney, NSW 2011                    F: 02 6273 1035 

Email: amod@fwc.gov.au      Mobile: 0427 206 326 

Email: chambers.hamberger.sdp@fwc.gov.au          E: imacdonald@bic.asn.au 

 

14 November 2016 

 

Dear Senior Deputy President Hamberger 

 

Subject: Passenger Vehicle Transportation Award 2010 (AM 2014/208)  

 

I refer to the application by the Australian Public Transport Industrial Association to vary clause 4.1 (a) of 

the Exposure draft of the Passenger Vehicle Transportation Award 2014 with respect to Award Flexibility; 

more particularly to define when ‘arrangements for when work is performed’. 

I wish to withdraw the application as the issues raised by APTIA are being addressed in the 4 yearly 

review of modern awards – Plain Language – standard clauses (AM2016/15). 

Yours faithfully  

  

  

Ian MacDonald, National Industrial Relations Manager 
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